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The Coquitlam Teachers' Association (CTA) came into
existence as a local union in the 1950's to support

teachers working in Coquitlam, Port Coquitlam, Port
Moody, Anmore, and Belcarra, also known as School

District #43.  On May 23, 1973, the CTA was
incorporated as a Society under the Societies Act
and, in the fifty years since, has grown to include

over 2600 members and is the third largest local in
the province of British Columbia.



On the occasion of the Association's 50th

Anniversary we felt it timely to look back at some of
the standout moments from our history.




Coquitlam Teachers'
Association



Timeline
June 3, 1971:  Adopts New Constitution to allow
incorporation.

CTA




May 23, 1973:  Is incorporated as a Society.

1974-75: Holds 1st CTA PD Day, establishes PD
& Status of Women Committees.




1979: Advocates around overuse of temporary
appointments.

1980: Rallies support against indexing limits to
pensions, Victoria rally - June 16, 1980.




1981: Establishes PSA Council, policies for PD,
creates yellow PD Assistance forms.

1982: Seeks to bargain all conditions of
employment in Fall round of bargaining.




1983: Province-wide withdrawal of service -
protesting, first Collective Agreement signed

1985: New policies around Referendum Vote &
CTA Publications.




1987: Full local bargaining, 1 day strike against
College of Teachers, Principals & VPs leave CTA.

1987-88: BCTF sign up, all 76 locals choose 'union'
model; BCTF does 3 rounds local bargaining.




1989: establishes Substitute Teachers'
Committee, approves school Staff Committees.

1991: Several new policies, revisions to previous
policies, support BCTF Bill 82 and Year 2000.




1992: Substitute teachers now called "Teacher(s)
on Call", SLPs & Audiologists form LSA.

1993: Authorizes 4 phase strike plan, new
Collective Agreement ratified June 16.




1995: Researches purchase of a new building
through the Building Acquisition Committee.

1998: Votes to purchase the property at 84
Moody Street, Port Moody




2000: Focuses on K-3 class size & specialist
teacher ratios in 2nd round of provincial

bargaining. 2001: Votes in favour of job action, essential
service legislation for teachers is introduced.




2002: Legislated back to work, gov't strips
language on class size, composition, ratios.

2003-04: Affiliates with New West & District
Labour Council, starts Social Justice Committee




2005: Engages in 2 week strike - deemed illegal in
court - led to mediated settlement.

2006: BCTF votes to join Canadian Labour
Congress, collective agreement reached in June.




2007: Ratifies collective agreement, Teaching
Profession Act passed.

2011: Bill 21 passes & swaps College with TRB, BC
Supreme Court declares 2002 legislation invalid




2012: BC teachers hold a 3-day strike action.

2014: Begins rotating strikes in May, full strike
in June, settlement reached in September.



2016: Supreme Court ruling returns illegally

stripped language from 2002. 
2017: Begins revised K-9 curriculum implementation,
no layoff/recall.


2019: Lobbies in Victoria at NDP Convention to
oppose Jackson Arbitration & prevalence model.

2020: COVID-19 pandemic turns education into
emergency online remote learning, local &
provincial deal reached.




2023: Celebrates 50 years as a Society, inducts
5 Honorary Members on May 10.



The CTA vocally
opposed Bill 33 -
Independent Schools

Support and encouraged
members to sign

petitions, contact
MLAs, and voice their
opinions to oppose

funding of independent
schools.

1973; Incorporated
the CTA as a Society!

1970/71 - Barry Jones 
1971/73 - Dale Gregory

1973/74 - Al Argue
1974/75 - Les Phillips
1975/76 - Russ Kidd

1976/78 - Mike Lombardi
1978/81 Geoff Peters

CTA Presidents in the 70s



Work was ongoing around
racism in SD43:

"'We feel that our schools are in
a unique position to counteract

the blight of racism.  By
educating our youth in the spirit
of human rights and fundamental
freedoms, teachers can help to
replace the climate of ill-will
with a sense of the dignity and
worth of the human person.'  We
need your participation.  Join
the CTA Task Force on Racism."

CTA advocacy focused
around pushing the Board
to reduce class sizes:
in 1974 the average
Coquitlam Grade 1-7
class size was 27.7

while the average grade
8-12 class size was

26.3!

Class Size







1978/81 - Geoff Peters 
1981/82 - Debbie Gregg

1982/85 - Gordon Wickerson
1985/89 - Mike Lombardi 
1989/91 - Ken Hammond

CTA Presidents in the 80s: 

The CTA Newsletter shared
an article with

recommended phrases for
responding to those who

think teachers are
"overpaid and

underworked".  They include
: "Let's trade jobs for a
month, or even a week and
at the end of that time
we'll see who wants to
trade back the most."



The CTA became
Local Association
No. 43 of the BCTF

on November 7, 1987

The CTA became
Local Association
No. 43 of the BCTF

on November 7, 1987
The CTA had
a curling
league!

The CTA had
a curling
league!

Teachers prepared
for a 'baby boom'
over the next few
years as record

setting birth rates
continued.

Teachers prepared
for a 'baby boom'
over the next few
years as record

setting birth rates
continued.







1989/91 - Ken Hammond
1991/97 - Jamie Ross

1998/2010 - Kathleen Thomson

CTA Presidents in the 90sCTA Presidents in the 90s



The local
newspaper

reported on a
'looming'

shortage of
teachers and

support staff in
SD#43.

Effective July 1, 1991
Class sizes were:

K - 21
Primary - 23

Intermediate through
grade 12 - 30

Shops/Home Ec. - 24
'Special Ed.' - 10







Presidents: 
1998/2010 - Kathleen Thomson

2010 - Caroline Malm



At the May 30, 2001
CTA AGM a motion

was passed to welcome
the teachers of

Coquitlam Continuing
Education as members

of the CTA.







2010/13 - Teresa Grandinetti
2013/16 - Charley King

2016/23 - Ken Christensen

Presidents: 

CTA Office Staff Unionized in April of 2011,
becoming a sublocal of the Teachers'
Federation Employees Union (TFEU).









2016/23 - Ken Christensen
Presidents: 

#RedforBCEd



COVID-19 impacted how we live, teach,
and how the CTA provided support,

moving to virtual meetings, email advice,
and online PD days.
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Thank you to all CTA members, past and
present, for their work to bring the

Association to this point.  Here's to continuing
the advocacy for another 50!


